## **Resolutions Committee**

## Bobby Miller, Omaha; Sasha Cervantes, Omaha; Co-Chairs

The NSEA Resolutions Committee met on June 9, 2016, to revise the resolution documented based on the changes that were adopted at the 2016 Delegate Assembly. It also looked at future resolutions that could be brought forward for discussion at the future meeting.

The winter meeting of the NEA Resolutions Committee was held online during the days of March 2 and March 4. Bobby Miller and Sasha Cervantes were the two elected representatives from Nebraska on the committee and both participated in these meetings. The committee convened online on Thursday evening to examine proposals and to elicit questions. It was convened again on Saturday to debate and vote on those proposals.

Proposals dealt with a variety amendments to existing resolutions that strengthen our beliefs in the NEA. All the work that was laid out was completed and we are looking forward to our summer meeting in Boston.

The NSEA Resolutions Committee met on Feb. 18 to discuss the work that was identified from the summer meeting and to prepare resolutions for submission to this year's Delegate Assembly. The committee recommended several new resolutions and an amendment to an existing resolution.